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 It is time to discuss what we want to do in terms of the house lease.  
If you have kept your documents, you may want to review the house lease 
material from our November 2, 2009 meeting.  If you do not have them, a 
copy may be found online at our website.  To review, we discussed and 
discarded the following options for the time being: 

• Demolish the home and use the space for fields.  This has a cost that 
would have to be researched.  (most likely around or less than 
$20,000) 

• Rent the home for $8980.47 or a little more to cover the costs of 
taxes and to make a little.  Our attorney has said we can make at least 
our costs and even fair market value.     

• Move the district office to the house.  We then pay utilities around 
what we pay as homeowners or less due to our being in a co-operative.   

• Sell the home.  (We paid $550,000; the comps are at $393,864.00.) 
 

The following options are still on the table: 

• Continue the lease as is with the current renter with some wording 
about how many times off she can take without some penalty. (such as 
paying for the custodial overtime) 

• Continue the lease, but with another renter at the same terms. 
(adding language to pay for custodial overtime if they do not do all 52 
weeks) 



• Any other options the BOE wishes to bring up that we have not yet 
brought up.   

 

After our initial meeting, we had a few people offer some things.  A head 
custodian offered to do the full 52 weeks along with the yard work and to do 
a few other district events on the weekend.  This would only be for Fall Fest 
and District events, not for renters.)  Then an administrator was interested 
in the same option that the custodian offered.    

We need to decide if how we should best go about this.  We are under 
obligation to let the renter know before April of your decision.  Please 
consider that the administration is in a difficult position if we simply open up 
the offer to anyone wanting to throw anything in the lease.  It would be 
better if the BOE decided upon the terms first, then decided how to go 
about offering the lease.  To keep accepting open offers may have a bidding 
war going on for quite some time.   

It is important to note that there was a mistake in the initial cost savings 
of doing building checks.  Building checks for 2 buildings at 2 hours each per 
building for both weekend days for 52 week per year twice per day comes to 
$22,464.  Previously, I did not realize the frequency of the building checks.   

     I have attached the lease for your review.   
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